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NOV 18 
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DEC 15 
Presentation Night 

Respect, Honesty and Resilience 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 

Principal’s Report 

Dear Parents, Caregivers and Community Members, 
 
We certainly had a lot of rain over the weekend, I hope 
everyone stayed safe and dry. 
 
This week we have our student dance groups performing 
at the Family Expo at Gloucester Park Temora. We will also 
have our Child Studies and CAFS students attending to 
learn about what services are available to support families 
in our area. 
 
Last week our staff were very fortunate to have School Psychologists Anne 
Egan and Nicola Johnston come in to present our twilight Staff 
Development Day. The focus was ‘Supporting our Students Mental Health’. 
This will consist of 2 x 90min sessions to provide knowledge and practical 
skills for all school staff to effectively support student mental health. 
 
Our staff will learn about: 
 the mental health continuum, risk and protective factors 
 how mental health is influenced by a child or young person’s 

development and key transition points 
 the relationship between mental health and learning outcomes 
 a simple model of practical skills for recognising and supporting 

student mental health referral pathways to access other available 
mental health supports 

 the range of available related professional learning to further develop 
knowledge and skills in supporting student mental health 

 
I would also like to thank Kylie O’Shea and the P&C for catering our recent 
events/meetings over the last couple of weeks, it is very much appreciated. 
 
Yours in Education, 
 
Allan Johnston 
Principal 
Every student matters every day. 
Every student can succeed. 
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School News 
Primary News 

Welcome to Week 3 Term 4. 
 
Last week Macey Kenworthy and Hayden Walsh travelled to Sydney to 
compete at State Athletics. Hayden competed in the discuss event and 
placed 27th overall. Macey competed in the 1500 metres and placed 5th in her 
heat and 21st overall and in the 800m she placed 6th in her heat and 25th 

overall. What an enormous effort to make it all of the way to state. We are so 
very proud of your efforts and hope you enjoyed an awesome experience. 
 
On Wednesday the Infants Dance Group and the Year 3/4 Dance Group will 
travel to Temora to perform their dances at the Temora Family Expo. 
Students are really excited and we are looking forward to the day. A 
reminder for students to bring a packed lunch and for students in the Year 
3/4 Dance Group to bring a hair brush, bun net and bun pins. 
 
On Thursday we have some students from Year 3/4 and Year 5/6 
participating in a Touch Football Skills Day at The Ariah Park Football 
ground. We hope you enjoy this day. 
 
Kindergarten had a wonderful start to the term with Mrs O’Brien and really 
enjoyed having her as a teacher. They were also super excited to see Miss 
Kite who we now call Mrs Fisher after her wedding and honeymoon. 
Kindergarten loved working in groups and creating a drama skit during 
Drama lessons this week. 
 
It was so great to see Year 1/2 loving their music lesson as they practiced 
their drumming skills using pool noodles. It was awesome to see! 
 
Year 3/4 have had a busy week of assessment as they undertook the 
Reading and Numeracy Check in Assessment Tasks. These tests allow 
teachers to view students progress and target areas of focus to improve on. 
Year 5 will undertake their Check in Assessment this week. 
 
Year 6 have been focusing on ‘Time’ in Mathematics, specifically telling 24 
hour time and elapsed time. 
 
Uniform reminder for plain black shorts, Ariah Park polo shirt and bucket 
hats in Term 4. 
 
Mrs Anderson 
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School News 
Secondary News 

We are in the thick of assessment time in the Secondary Faculty this 
week. With several Stage 4 and 5 assessment tasks due this week. 
 
Secondary students are welcome to attend learning centre this week as it 
will be open with a focus on assessment task completion and submission. 
 
We are also completing check in assessment for Year 7, 8 and 9 this week 
and Year 10 will be attempting the minimum standard test required for 
the HSC course. This is a very exciting time for teachers as we get 
immediate feedback in the skills students have developed since the last 
set of exams. If parents have any questions or concerns, please do not 
hesitate to contact me. 
 
In BOOST lessons last week students were challenged with some math 
puzzles that focused on a range of mathematical skills. Several students 
were successful in solving the puzzles, which is very impressive! They were 
tricky! 
 
It is always nice to see our students taking on new challenges and 
working hard to improve their skills. Students also participated in a 60-
word spelling test that featured some tough words such as, manoeuvre, 
accidentally, amateur and perseverance. Perhaps students and parent can 
test each other throughout the week!  
 
HSC exams continue this week, and we wish our students the best of luck 
in completing these papers. This week we have our year 11 students who 
have early commenced in Hospitality sit the exam on Thursday. 
 
Wishing you all a positive and productive week, 
 
Ms Horne. 
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School News 
Year 3-11 End of Year Excursion 
 
Now that we are getting closer to the big day, we thought we would give you 
an update on what activities students will expect to undertake whilst at Camp. 
What we have done is split off into 3 groups, where they will rotate through a 
variety of different activities over the 3 days. At night, students will get both a 
campfire and a school led night activity.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Medications 
 
Any child that requires medication whilst on the excursion must have a 
Medications Permission form filled in and sent back to the front office prior of 
going on the excursion. A medication schedule needs to be developed to 
ensure that each child received their medication at the correct time. This 
includes any medication your child takes whether a prescription is required or 
not.  
 
All medication must be provided to Melissa Saffy or another teacher attending 
on the morning of the excursion. If we do not have the correct permission form 
completed, your child will be unable to take the medication on the excursion.  
 
Camp Wombaroo have also for their records requested a medical form to be 
completed if your child has any dietary requirements. This form was attached in 
the online permission note you were sent.  
 
If you require both or either of these forms, please contact the front office.  
 
Miss Saffy 
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Northern Jets Football & Netball Club—CRISIS MEETING  
as a result of posi ons le  vacant at our AGM on Thursday 20th October  
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ARIAH PARK CENTRAL SCHOOL 

1 Harrison Street  Ariah Park  NSW  2665 

PO Box 56  Ariah Park  NSW  2665  

Principal’s Email: allan.johnston@det.nsw.edu.au 

Website: https://ariahpark-c.schools.nsw.gov.au  

Calendar 

Principal: Allan Johnston 

Phone: 02 6974 1105 

Mobile: 0488 741 329 (School) 

Fax: 02 6974 1017 

 

 

 

Week  

3A 

Oct 24 Oct 25 

 

Oct 26 Oct 27 Oct 28 

  Dance Group             
Performance - 
Temora Family 

Expo 

Touch Football 
Clinics              

Year 3-6 

Canteen 

     

Week 
4B 

Oct 31 Nov 1 Nov 2 Nov 3 Nov 4 

RAP Study Day at 
Barellan 

   Canteen 

     

Canteen Roster 
 
 

Friday 28 October: Leah Maxwell & Julianne Penfold 
Friday 4 November: Robyn Buerckner & Kristen Davey 

                                                       

Upcoming Calendar Events:  Whole School Assembly - 18 November *Date Change* 

                                                          Presentation Night - 15 December     


